NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING
PILEASE| TE[LL YOUUIR FIRIENIDS & NIEIGHBORS

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT), in cooperation with the Federal Highway
Administration (FHWA) proposes to correct the structurally deficient bridge on SH-51 over the Baron
Fork Creek and improve the safety of the SH-51 roadway and the SH-51/US-62 Junction in Cherokee
County, Oklahoma.

Originally this project was part of a proposed SH-51 corridor widening improvement that extended
from Tahlequah to the Arkansas state line.

As part of our efforts to keep the public informed of this pro{ect and involved in the decision process,
ODOT has scheduled a public meeting. The meeting will include a presentation about the proposed
improvements to SH-51 including why the improvements are needed, the type of improvements
Eroposed, and the expected impacts to motorists and the surrounding communig/. The purpose of
his meeting is to present the alternatives to the public and get public input to aid ODOT in selecting a
pr%ferred alternative to move forward with the completion of the detailed environmental studies, design
and construction.

: llAddjtional information about the project and the upcoming meeting can be obtained from the
ollowing:

Laurie Effinger Jason Langhammer
ODOT Environmental Project Manager or Project Manazger, Garver
(405) 521-2535 or leffinger@odot.org (918) 250-5922, or JCLanghammer@GarverUSA.com.

If you reqluire special accommodations for the meeting, please direct your re%uest to Frank Roesler llI,
ODOT Public Involvement Officer, at 200 NE 21st, Oklahoma City,” OK 73105, (405) 521-2350 or
froesler@odot.orqg at least three (3) working days in advance of the meeting.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE
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